PVE PTO Board Meeting
Wednesday, March 13, 2013
9:30 a.m.
Pleasant View Elementary Teacher’s Lounge
Attendees:  Emily Wleklinski, Melissa Chrisman, Heather Magnusen, Carolyn Goebel, and Tara Everson.

President:
· Emily Wleklinski gave a wrap up of PVE READS and County Fair.  The County Fair event went very well and was enjoyed by all.
· Kindergarten round up is scheduled for April 17th and Mrs. Vermillion has asked for PTO volunteers to give tours to parents new to the building. 

· Emily reported the following updates from the Leadership Council meeting with Dr. Robinson.  

· The redistricting for the district has been established and will not impact Pleasant View Elementary students.

· The school board has approved the 1:1 technology program for 5th graders at the Middle School.  There is a technology fair scheduled for May 2, 2013.

· Eagle Recreation summer programs have been posted online and are available for registration.

· The proposed slate for the PVE 2012-2013 PTO board is as follows:
· President- Susan Nickel
· Vice President- Open

· Treasurer – Heather Minor

· Secretary- Tara Everson

· Student Services- Heather Magnusen

· Family Services- Open

· Staff Services- Open

· Fundraising- Open

· Communications: Kathy BeMiller

Principal Update:
· Emily reported in Mr. Smith’s absence that he was thankful for the PTO’s support and involvement with the County Fair.   
Vice President:
· Emily stated that Susan had reported prior to the meeting that the Scholastic books for the new teachers had been ordered and delivered.  The PTO has a remaining Scholastic dollar balance of $8,879.
· The Spring Scholastic Book Fair begins on Friday, March 15 and runs through Wednesday, March 20th. 
Secretary:

· Melissa Chrisman motioned to approve the February minutes. Heather Magnusen seconded the motion. The February minutes were approved by all.

Treasurer: 
PVE PTO Treasurer’s Report – February 28, 2013
Balance Sheet comments-
· Cash: checking balance is $40,368 and money market balance is $25,065.  Both accounts are reconciled as of the end of the month.  Last year at this time our checking balance was $30,500 and the money market was $25,000.

Income Statement comments-

· The rest of the one-time teacher grants have been paid.  Total outlay for that (to date) - $3,600.  

· Overall we are over our budget for revenues and under budget on most expense items.  Some of the larger under-budget expense items are Student enrichment programs for each grade level, Principal’s discretionary fund, and staff services.

· Additional expenditures for the year have been the one-time $100 teacher/staff grants and purchase of the Promethean boards (both totaling roughly $7,000 to date).

Enrichment:
· Melissa Chrisman reported that the teachers had submitted their grant requests for the spring grant cycle.  She invited any members to join the review team which would meet Friday, March 22, 2013 at 9 am.  The teachers would be notified prior to spring break as to whether they received their grant request. 
Communication:

· Emily reported that Kathy BeMiller was taking over Amy Morse’s role as Communications Board Member.  Amy was transitioning Kathy into the role and Kathy will continue in this role during the 2013-14 school year. 
 Student Services:

· Nothing new to report at this time.
Fundraising:
· Nothing new to report at this time. 
Family Services:
· Nothing new to report at this time.

Staff Services:

·  Nothing new to report at this time.
Next Meeting will be on Wednesday, April 17th at 7 pm at Pleasant View Elementary.  
